
 

 

 

 

 

Agreed report of Board of Management meeting of St Caimin’s Community School – 27th January 

2022 

• The Board of Management received notifications of retirement from Mr Gerry Costello, Ms 

Sandra Beirne-Costello and Ms Maureen Nelson. The board acknowledged the valuable 

contribution these teachers have made to St Caimin’s Community School over many years and 

expressed their gratitude to these teachers.  

• A Section 29 appeal was received by the board in relation to an enrolment application for the 

academic year 2022 – 2023.  

• Job Sharing and Career Break applications were received and granted.  

• An update relating to the permanent building was given to the meeting.  

• Mr Michael Frazer (school accountant) presented the school’s accounts to the meeting.  

• A proposal from the Digital Learning Team (DLT) was shared with the meeting on the use of the 

grant to close the digital divide. The DLT has proposed an investment in increasing the devices 

available to students. This was accepted by the meeting. 

• Sharon Bulfin (Special Education Needs Coordinator) made a presentation to the meeting on the 

Autism Friendly Schools Project.  

• The board received an update on the school’s progress on purchasing Hepa filters. Several 

options were discussed.  

 


